
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
14 December 2012 
            
Newsletter No 14 
 
 
Dear Parents/Carers 
 
Celebration Assembly 
The following children will receive certificates for good work and behaviour in the Celebration 
Assembly on Monday 17 December 2012.  All Parents/Carers are welcome to attend and stay for 
coffee afterwards. 
 

Christmas Dancers  Nursery 
For working hard in preparation 

and producing a fantastic 
Christmas dance 

  Tejah McLean   RW 
For putting 100% effort in all areas 

of her work 

 Tawid Khan    RB 
For independently cutting out 

and sticking down the different 
pieces for his puppet 

 Mahesh Korotania   1C 
For super work throughout the 

Autumn term 

Marlan Richards  1/2L 
For working hard all term in all 

areas 

  Emily Simpson   2S 
For  lovely Design Technology 
work making a moving picture 

Christmas card 
The Whole Class  3L 

For a fantastic Autumn term 
Malachi McPherson  3/4B 

For working hard to improve his 
presentation this term 

Anisa Islam  4J 
For expressing her personal 
views about how to achieve 
our goals during circle time 

Sami Hussain  5W 
For writing a lovely ‘thank you’ 

letter for a Christmas gift 

   Oyinde Bascombe   5/6B 
For working hard to improve his 

Maths 

Rayah Hanif   6S 
For making great progress in 

Literacy 

 
Kind and Thoughtful Person 
The following children will receive the ‘Kind and Thoughtful’ certificate and care of a cuddly dog.  
The award will be presented in Celebration Assembly on Monday 17 December 2012. The lucky 
children will also have fruit and milk with Mrs Packer in her office. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Weekly Certificates 

Lining Up 1C 
Spick and Span 3L 
Movement Bird 3L 

Attendance 6S 
Dinner Time Yummy Bear goes to 6S   Runners up - 5/6B 
 
 

KS1 KS2 
Kiarah Forbes-Thomas 

For helping another child undo 
their coat after playtime 

Savannah Foster 
For helping another act have the 

confidence to perform in the 
talent show 

 



 
 
Bikeability Awards 
Bikeability is a cycling proficiency test and is designed to give pupils the skills, knowledge and 
confidence to ride their bikes safely.  It is also about introducing cycling as an everyday activity 
which will bring a healthier lifestyle and ultimately be lots of fun. 
I am delighted to announce that the following pupils passed their Bikeability Cycling Training and will 
be presented with their certificates during celebration assembly on Monday 17 December 2012. 

Level 1 Samaih Martin, Simran Mahandru, Aaron Bairstow, Serena Aoulik, Buraydah Asad, Adil 
Rasool, Krishari Henry, Kirby Chiu-McCrea and  Hanfa Noor,  

Level 2 Eli Lane 

 
Well done to all. 
 
Christmas Dates for your Diary 
 

Christmas Concert Tuesday 18 December 2012 In school hall 6:00pm 
Christmas Church Service Thursday 20 December 2012 St Mary’s Church 11:15am 
Parents/Carers are welcome to attend. 
 
Christmas Parties 
 
This years Christmas parties will be held on Wednesday 19 December 2012.   The children have 
already brought a letter home with the details. All children need to come to school dressed in their 
school uniform and bring their party clothes in a bag to change into when their party starts.  
 
Term Dates 
 

End of Term 

 
Children break up on 

Thursday 20 December 2012 
and return to school on 

Tuesday 8 January 2013 
 

 
Have a lovely weekend.   
 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
 
 
 
Mrs Ava Sturridge-Packer CBE 
Head Teacher 


